FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am requesting this information under freedom of information act. I am Registered Taxi Plate driver by Leicester City Council. 

Licensing plates are issued based on number of passenger seats in a vehicle. (normal car 4 passengers, estate car 6 passengers and minibus 7/8 passengers). Since Coronavirus pandemic, government guidelines advises of social distancing of minimum one meter plus. Therefore NO passengers are allowed to sit in front seats. As per above guidelines the passenger numbers in vehicle has changed to maximum 3 passengers in normal car, 5 passengers in estart car and 6 passengers in minibus.
AS per rules Licensed operators who are mediatory to provide jobs to private hire taxis are reluctant to change their automated booking system to reflect the above passenger criteria until written notification is received from Leicester City Licensing dept of the new ciateria.

Please advise the date and if possible provide documentary proof of Licensing dept written notification to all licensed Taxi Plate holders and licensed operators who provide jobs to private taxis.

Answer:
The Licensing Authority have not issued any additional guidance or instructions to Private Hire Operators, Private Hire Vehicle and Hackney Carriage Licence holders regarding a reduction of the number of passengers in licensed vehicles as a result of Covid-19 and Social Distancing measures. 
Guidance to the taxi trade around what measures are to be taken has been issued by the Department of Transport and all drivers, operators, private hire vehicle licence holders and hackney carriage proprietors should have regard to this when risk assessing their service to the public.

This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, the requested information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk

Leicester City Council

City Hall, 115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ

info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
